MYHA Board Meeting

Stout Hall of Champions

October 6, 2008

7:00 p.m.

Meeting was called to order by President Aaron Keopple at 7:02 p.m.  
Board members present were:  Aaron Keopple, LeAnne Talberg, Kelly Englant, Burke Welch, Erik Davidson, Aaron Richartz, Brent Miller and Julia Tronnier  
Absent: Tim Rowan, Mike Husby 
MYHA member present was Sherri Platter.

Member Comments:  There were no member comments
Treasurer’s Report – Kelly Englant

Income for the month was $28, 077.50 with expenses of $2,250.43.  The current balance in the MYHA checkbook is $32,834.79.  The current balance in the concession stand checkbook is $1,871.22.  Brent Miller made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report as presented.  Motion was seconded by Erik Davidson.  Treasurers report approved.

Secretary’s Report: LeAnne Talberg

Minutes from the September meeting have been approved and are posted on the website.

Ice Board Update:

President Aaron Keopple gave an update on progress toward the new rink.  The committee met with our professional fundraiser last week.  High school athletic department and Chamber of Commerce have been informed of the anticipated start of the campaign.  Meetings have been held with potential subcontractors and other construction experts to begin planning for construction.  Eventually may be asked for in-kind donations.

Open Board position:
A motion was made by Aaron Keopple to nominate Jess Miller to the open board position, with concessions as the area of responsibility.  Motion was seconded by Julia Tronnier.  Nomination was accepted by Jess Miller and was approved unanimously by the MYHA Board Members.

Committee Reports:
General Operations: Julia Tronnier

Scholarship requests have been reviewed.  The new scholarship policy was successfully communicated to membership so those utilizing scholarships registered on time and are completing the required wreath sales.
A Waiver of Liability will now be required from the Menomonie High School Hockey players before they participate in Captain’s practices.  This is in lieu of USA hockey registration for the high school players.
Registration was a success.  Positive experience with two consecutive nights of registration.  Process moved orderly and efficiently.
Concessions: Jess Miller
Merchandise will be handled by Kim Mensing.  She will be starting the process soon.

Staffing is going well for the concessions stand.  Volunteers have stepped forward to organize, label, and clean the concession stand.

Tournaments: Tim Rowan
Tim Rowan not present at the Board meeting.  An update on the status of tournament registration will be requested from him.
Scheduling : Burke Welch

Equipment has been handed out to all players for the season and went well.

Wreath turn in night will be moved to the 15th and 16th of October instead of the 14th and 15th  of October.  Membership will be notified via email and the website.

Fundraising: Aaron Richartz

Stick raffle currently in process.  Two composite sticks have been purchased for raffle.  40 tickets will be sold for each raffle at $5 for ticket.  Should make about $200 per stick.
There is potential for a fundraising golf outing in the spring.  Plans will be developed over the winter.
Open Skating is currently staffed by a single on-ice skate guard. The possibility of having an additional volunteer to serve as a gate attendant was discussed.   It appears that a significant number of skaters do not pay before skating.  The gate attendant would check to make sure each skater has a stamp and if not, send them back to pay.

Ice and Recognition: Brent Miller

All is good.

Hockey Ops: Erik Davidson

Coach approvals:

Cliff Palm - Pee Wee.  

Brenton Clyne - Squirts 

Kurt Rudiger - Squirts
Ryan Hopp - LTS

Jim Gorecki – LTS

Discussion was held regarding the approval of the coaches listed above.  Aaron Keopple made a motion to approve the list of five coaches.  Brent Miller seconded.  Motion was approved.
Discussion regarding several applications for Team Manager was held.  

Shelly Watkins - Bantams 
Mary Kerg – U12
Motion was made by Aaron Keopple to approve the above list as Team Managers. Seconded by Brent Miller.  Motion was approved.

Communications: Mike Husby

New Business:

Aaron Keopple presented an update on the WAHA Region Six meeting.  One items discussed was a current law that you are not allowed to copy birth certificates and will be moving toward using forms instead of birth certificates to prove age eligibility.

Coaching clinic dates and availability reviewed.  Posted on WAHA website.  
Cleaning Schedule:
Brent Miller to follow up with getting last year’s cleaning schedule and reworking it for the upcoming season.

A motion to adjourn was made by Aaron Keopple at 8:10 p.m., and seconded by Aaron Richartz.  Motion approved and meeting adjourned
